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405 S. Santa Anita Ave. | Arcadia, CA  91007
                                    Nov 4, 2009
                 NOVEMBER BOARD MEETING MINUTES
1.     Roll Call
Called to order at 7:04 PM at Raymond Fox’s House.
Present: Ted Searls, Steve Branch, Raymond Fox, Jim Lima, Tom Jones, Tom Vittum, and Butch Mecca, 
2.    Approval of Minutes
Approved by Mr. Vittum and seconded by Mr. Branch. 
3.    Old /New Business
Team Play: It appears that all Team Captains have remitted their team’s green fees for team play with the exception of Mr. Jeff Dolan for which it is not clear if he has or not. Mr. Jones states he will find out and report back.
L.A. County/PLGA Partners Cup (Kessler Cup): Mr. Fox remitted the $834 he collected from all the players to cover the check written to PLGA for said amount.  Mr. Jones stated that he is not pleased with the way the tournament is run, i.e. Some clubs had women players, some of which were low handicappers, who teed off at the red tees which appears to have given them a distinct advantage due to the closer to the hole placement of the red tees as compared to the blue tees which were placed at the tips.  

 Trophies: Although Mr. Sarafian was not present he sent the President an email basically stating that he was in the process of ordering the trophies for this year. 
Board Outing:  The Board decided to try to get Tee times at Oak Quarry on Saturday 12/5 in order to allow all members a chance to attend. 
Payout Sheets: Mr. Fox inquired as to who is responsible for giving Santa Anita Associates the payout sheets for the monthly Director Tournaments. It was decided that it was the Vice President’s job.

2010 PLGA Representative: A discussion was held as to who would be next year’s PLGA representative in light of the probable loss of Mr. McGee who may be changing positions on the PLGA Board. It was made clear that the by-laws state that the position is appointed by the President. 

Ladies Club Tournament: It was noted that Ms. Gretchen Herr sent the club a very nice letter of appreciation for the help of several Men’s Club members.

Preferred Tee Times: Mr. Fox inquired if anyone had an explanation as to why Santa Anita Associates do not allow for preferred tee times for members of the Men’s Club on weekends. He stated that he has learned from various other Men’s Clubs that their courses do allow for such a preference (i.e. Diamond Bar on both Saturdays and Sundays). After some discussion it appears that past attempts to persuade Santa Anita Associates to have them have fallen on deaf ears and that it probably would be useless to try again. 
4. Director Reports
A.    Vice-President – Mr. Branch 
·  Mr. Branch lead a discussion concerning slow play in the Director Tournaments.
· A discussion was held as to the format for this December’s Director Tournament and a majority of the board thought that a Triple Crown would be best. 

        B.   Secretary/Membership Chairman – Mr. Fox
· Mr. Fox informed the board that we are ending the year with a total of 318 members.
· Mr. Fox reminded the Board that their Tee News articles were due by 11/6.
                        C.   Treasurer - Mr. Lima
· Mr. Lima stated that we have approximately $8,000-$9,000 in our account and that we should finish the year in good financial shape after expenditures for the Christmas party, trophies, and the Board outing. 
· Mr. Lima stated that it appears that expenditures submitted by Mr. Fox for supplies, Tee News publication, postage, etc. have exceeded what the budget allowed for. It was decided that we may have to increase the monthly allocation for 2010.
· Mr. Lima inquired as to the cost associated with allowing members to renew and new members to join over the website using a credit card stating that he thought that 3.5% plus a $.50 processing charge for each transaction wins up costing the club a lot of lost revenue.  Mr. Fox reminded the Board that the savings associated with publishing the Tee News over the website instead of the costs of copying and mailing over 300 copies to the members more than made up for the credit card charges.
        D.  Tournament and Rules Chairman – Mr. Vittum 
· Mr. Vittum stated that his job was for the most part over for the year as the Match Play tournament should be decided by the end of the week. However he did state that he wanted to get a head start on next year’s Partner’s Extravaganza.
        E.   PLGA Representative – Mr. McGee
· Mr. McGee was not present.
        F.   Handicap Chairman – Mr. Sarafian
· Mr. Sarafian was not present
                       G.  Entertainment Chairman – Mr. Mecca
· Mr. Mecca stated that he had nothing to report.  
5.    Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 PM 

Respectfully Submitted
Raymond Fox   
Secretary/Membership Chairman
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